EARL TWP SUPERVISORS – MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 15, 2024
Chairman Rick Kochel called to order the Earl Township Board of Supervisors meeting held on Thursday, February 15, 2024, at 7:34 a.m. The following were present: Supervisors Rick Kochel, Daniel Fox, Bob Winegardner Others: Joy Oberholtzer, Secretary, Amanda Martin, Secretary, and Jay Stauffer, Roadmaster. 
Public Comment: Roy Sensenig, 275 Cats Back Road, 145 Wanner Road (Fathers Property), inquired that Hinkletown Mennonite Church is seeking an acre to expand their cemetery. The Board referred Roy to Tom Neff, Zoning Officer. 
Unfinished Business:

1. The supervisors discussed the need to update zoning & land development ordinances. Rick will discuss with Tom Neff, Zoning Officer, on how to proceed with moving forward. 
New Business:
1. Bob made a motion to accept withdrawal of the Land Development Plan for J&E Grill Manufacturing – 151 Commerce Drive. Dan seconded the motion, and all voted yes. 

2. Bob made a motion to acknowledge the uncollected 2023 County and Municipal Real Estate Taxes and outstanding 2022 interims. Dan seconded the motion, and all voted yes.

3. Bob made a motion to send a letter to Noble Environmental Specialty Services requesting to extend the contract for an additional period of one (1) year. Dan seconded the motion, and all voted yes. 

4. The board discussed the deadline for Tractor Supply’s sewer connection. 
5. Jay provided an update to the board about the current public works mapping technology. 

6. Jay provided an update to the board about the public works storage building plans. 
7. Jay shared he received a quote for approximately $3,000.00 from Martindale Machine Shop to rebuild the chain panel feed for the Athey Belt Loader.

8. Rick made a motion to purchase a wheel loader for $229,750.00 from Groff Tractor & Equipment and to advertise the current wheel loader on Municibid with a reserve of $33,000.00. Bob seconded the motion, and all voted yes. 

Approval of Payables: 
1. Bob made a motion to approve payables as presented. Dan seconded the motion, and all voted yes. 
Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 am. 
Respectfully submitted:
Amanda Martin, Secretary 

